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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these 
should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to 

the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 

 
Our School Value this week is: Endurance 

“Hope teaches endurance and an eager anticipation of that which will become reality” 

 – Simon J. Kistemaker  
 
 

 

Dear Parents, 
 

School Life 
We welcome Year 6 back today from their school journey to Bowles Activity Centre in 
Tunbridge Wells. They have had a fantastic time and have thrown themselves (literally in 
some cases!) into all the activities such as dry-slope skiing, raft building, high ropes, 
abseiling, rock climbing and kayaking. This is the first time we have used Bowles, and the 
feedback has been really positive so our aim is to book again for next year’s Year 6. Well 
done to all the children who have shown courage and independence, often doing things they 
have never done before. I am very grateful to Miss Sweeney, Mrs Keightley and Miss 
Macklearn who have all given up their own time to take the children away to enable them to 
enjoy such a great experience. Well done Year 6! 
 

Well done too to Year 5 who visited the local Mosque in Hounslow on Monday this week. 
Mrs Crinall was very proud of the respect the children showed when they were shown 
around the building. Miss McAvoy was very proud of Reception class for being so safe and 
sensible when they walked to Whitton Library on Wednesday. They loved looking at the 
books and are very excited to complete the Summer Reading Challenge over the holidays. 
Year 2 also did well with their class visit by PC Smith to talk to them about being safe. 

 
Next week will be just as eventful as this week with our Year 5 & 6 production of “Cinderella 
& Rockerfella” on Tuesday and Wednesday. The rest of the children will get a chance to see 
the performance on Monday afternoon, which I know they are very excited about. Along with 
the production, Years 2 and 4 (and some of Year 5 & 6 children) will be swimming at Lady 
Eleanor Holles School next week, which will be a great opportunity for them to get five 
consecutive swimming lessons in to help boost their confidence and technique in the water. 
We are very grateful to LEH for letting us use their swimming pool and thank you to Miss 
Holloway and Mrs Keightley for all their planning and preparation for the lessons. Our thanks 
also go to Mrs Lywood for all her help with delivering some of the swimming teaching.  
 

Meeting New Teachers for September 
Next week we are looking forward to welcoming Miss Rachel Lawrence to Bishop Perrin as 
our new Year 3 class teacher for September. Miss Lawrence will spend the week with us 
getting to know her new class and our school routines and procedures ahead of her official 
start in September. She will be available on the playground at the end of school, so if you 
are a current Year 2 parent, please introduce yourself to her. On Thursday next week after 
lunch, all the children in Reception to Year 5 will “move up” to their new classrooms for 
September to meet their new class teachers and spend some time getting to know them.  
 
It has been lovely to meet some of our new Reception children who have come along this 
week for some sessions in the Reception Outdoor Classroom and Reception Classroom, 
allowing them to get familiar with staff and the space. We have two more drop-in sessions 
next week and look forward to meeting more of them.  
 

End of Year Annual Written Reports 
On Wednesday next week you will receive your child’s end of year written report. Children in 
Year 1-6 will receive paper copies with some of the associated documents being sent by 
email. Reception parents will have their child’s report emailed to them as a means of trialling 
this as a possible system for the future. You will also receive a link to a Google Form that 
will allow you to share your thoughts and feedback as to how your child has performed and 
progressed over the course of the academic year. We hope you find your child’s report 
informative and supportive. 
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ATTENDANCE LAST WEEK 
 

CLASS % 

Friendship 88.00 

Endurance 88.67 

Peace      93.00 

Forgiveness      99.67 

Reverence         95.67 

Service      93.08 

Justice   91.38 

Well done to Forgiveness Class for achieving the 
Best attendance for this week. 
 

CELEBRATION WORSHIP 
Those children presented with a certificate for their hard 
work, great improvement or good behaviour this week 
are: 

Friendship class Whole Class 

Endurance class  Whole Class 

Peace class  Ronan 

Forgiveness class  Whole Class 

Reverence class  Darcy 

Service class  Whole Class 

Justice class  Bowles Trip 

 
 

GREEN TEAM FACT 
Some sorts of plastic break down into tiny bits, so marine 
animals end up eating them without realising it, and if 
people eat the fish they in return are also eating the 
plastic – Yuck!  

 

SWIMMING NEXT WEEK AT LEH 
Year 2, 4 and some children from 5 & 6 are due to go for 
their daily swimming lessons next week at Lady Eleanor 
Hollis School. The children will be travelling by coach 
and the finalised timings are as follows:  
 
Y4 
Leave school at 8.45am 
Start of 45-minute lesson at 9.30am 
Due to be back at school by 11am 
 
Y2  
Leave school at 9.30am 
Start of 45-minute lesson at 10.15am 
Due to be back at school by 11.45am 
 
The Year 5 and 6 children will be split into two groups 
that will be sent with either the Year 4 or Year 2 children.  
 
Please make sure that your child has their swimwear on 
underneath their PE kit each day and that they have 
their Bishop Perrin Swimming hat to wear. Please 
ensure that your child has some dry underwear to 
change in to after their swimming lesson. LEH have a 'no 
hat no swim' policy in their pool, so it is vital that they 
have this. 
 
If you are yet to pay the coach cost please visit 
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool  
ASAP to complete this payment. If for any reason you 
have difficulty paying please send in an email addressed 
to Mrs Forster.  

 

 
 

 
 

Summer Fete 
With the weather looking good for Sunday, I hope you and your extended family can come and spend some time at our first 
Summer Fete in three years. I cannot stress how much thought, planning, time and dedication has gone in to organising the 
Fete by the School Association, so thank you to everyone who is sharing their time and expertise to help put the Fete on. A 
special mention and THANK YOU must go to our Joint Chairs: Mrs Becky Hards, Mrs Laura Burrell, Mr Andy Winters and Mrs 
Soraya Winters who have worked tirelessly. They have been amazing and we as a school are very lucky to have them put so 
much of their time into making the Fete happen. If you haven’t bought a raffle ticket for the prized pair of tickets to the England 
vs New Zealand rugby match in November (just £5 per ticket), please do get one and encourage all your family and friends to 
buy one too. All the money raised at the Fete goes directly to the SA, which then supports all the children across the school, so 
everyone benefits.  
 
Saying Goodbye to Valued Staff and the Leavers’ Service 
As we draw to the end of the school year, it will be tinged with sadness as we say “goodbye” to some dedicated and loyal 
members of staff who have served the school so well in their time with us. Mrs Keightley (27 years), Mrs Twitcher (16 years) 
and Mrs Cheriton (16 years) will all be leaving us at the end of term. All three of them will be joining us at St Augustine’s on 
Tuesday 19th July for our Leavers’ Service, at 10.30am, to which you are all very welcome to attend. Of course they will be 
joined by our Year 6 class who we will also being saying “goodbye” to. The service begins at 10.30am and the children will 
begin to walk to Church from BP at around 10am, so if you are able to help walk with your child’s class, please let your child’s 
class teacher know or drop us an email. Please do not park your car at St Augustine’s as the space there is needed for the 
Homelink clients. We are very grateful to Fr John and Mrs Williams for all their help in hosting us at St Augustine’s. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and I hope to see many of you on Sunday…and feel free to throw a wet sponge at me 
when I’m in the stocks! 
 

Mr Corke 
 
 
 
 
Mr Corke 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
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CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations and well done to Cecily in Year 5 who has 
been successful in auditioning for a part in Tina Turner in the 
musical. Cecily will play the part of Aileen (Tina Turner’s sister) 
as well as occasional cover for the part of the young Tina role.  
This is a great achievement and we are obviously very proud 
of her achievement as are her parents. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date Event 

8th July Mufti Day – Full Mufti 

11th July YR3 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

11 – 15th 
July 

YR2, 4 and some Y5 & 6 daily swimming 
lessons at LEH 

12th July YR1 to Heathfield Rec – nature walk 

13th July YR5 Class Assembly  

18th July 
Year 6 Trip Cinema and Bowling 
packed lunch needed  

18th July Year 6 Leavers BBQ 

19th July Leavers Service at St Augustine’s  

19th July Last day of term school closes 1:30PM 

20th July -
1st Sept  Summer Holidays 

1st Sept INSET DAY – School closed to children 

2nd Sept INSET DAY – School closed to children 

5th Sept Children return 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED PLEASE!!! 
Can you please help and volunteer with the following 
outing? Please note, we welcome parents/carers from 
other year groups too… 
 

• 12th July Heathfield Rec, nature walk 10:45 – 
12:00 with Y1 

 
If you’re able to help please let the School Office know 
ASAP, thank you. If were unable to get enough 
volunteers the trips will not be able to go ahead 
unfortunately.  

 
 

 

YEAR 6 TRIP 
Year 6 are going to Cineworld and bowling in Feltham 
on Monday 18th July.   
 
Please visit the school shop site to make payment for 
this trip ASAP is this is now overdue 
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool  
The trip has been subsided by the School Association 
and the final cost to parents/carers is £4.75 per child. 
 
Please can you also make a £1.50 cash donation to the 
School Office for the mini bus, thank you.  
 
Please provide your child with a packed lunch for this 
trip. Children can wear their PE kit for this trip. 

 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
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ADVERTS/FLYERS 
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